


















From: Brecka, Gregory - DOT
To: James, Christopher
Subject: STH 19 Pedestrian Underpass Estimate and Options at Indian Lake Park

Chris,
As discussed on our phone call, we are updated the pedestrian underpass from a 96” pipe culvert, to
an 11’-4” x 7’-2” Aluminum Box culvert.  This will provide improve upon the 96” pipe concept by
providing additional lateral clearance, and the same vertical clearance (the pipe would need to be
partially filled with gravel for a walking surface).
 
My structural engineers that are designing the decorative concrete masonry endwalls have recently
provided a cost estimate for Dane County’s portion of this work.  They estimate the concrete
endwalls will cost $170,000.  This is a not a cost shared item, so that cost would be Dane County’s. 
 
If the County still wants to pursue the endwall upgrade, we will need to revisit the SMFA for the
project.  If the County would prefer the standard aluminum endwalls, then WisDOT would pay for
the entire installation.  I assume this will need to be reviewed by the Parks Commission.  I’ve
attached a couple pictures for example of the aluminum box culvert.  Please let me know if you need
any additional information to evaluate the options.
 
Have a great weekend!         
 

 

Greg Brecka, PE
Project Manager
Wisconsin Department of Transportation
SW Region-Madison
Ph: (608) 245-2671
Cell: (608) 516-6524
gregory.brecka@dot.wi.gov
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